MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 21st FEBRUARY 2011 IN THE VILLAGE HALL

Present; Cllr Sheena Duller, Nick McNally, Charles Arch and Cllr Rhiannon Jones

Appologies; Cllr Brian Thomas, Meinir Taylor, Adam Lionel, Gwyneth Davies and Cllr Ifan Davies.

Also present was Mr Wynne Jones of Pentir Pumlumon to discuss the Cambrian Mountains Initiative.

The Cambrian Mountains Initiative is a new project which is aimed at drawing more tourism into rural areas within the Cambrian Mountains. It is in the early stages and 
Mr Jones is going around organisations and Community Council’s to seek ideas to draw tourists into the area and also develop what is already here. Some of the ideas suggested were to develop the empty buildings within the community 
Mr Jones also asked what the situation is with the take over of the water wheel. As there were not enough councillors present to make a decision it was decided to discuss the water wheel at the next meeting and reach a decision.

Matters Arising;

Buy a Kiosk. 

There is yet no decision on the buy a kiosk for a pound scheme for the kiosk in New Row. 
Correspondence.

Section 137 payments.

The section 137 payments for 2011-12 is £6.44 per head.

Planning;
A letter was received from Ceredigion County council to inform us that planning applications for three affordable dwellings at the Miners Arms has been disposed of.

Audit;
The invoice for the Annual Audit is £88.13, to be paid to BDO LLP.

Donations;

Letters were received from the following, Ceredigion Young Farmers Clubs and British Heart Foundation.
Ceredigion Rural Housing Enabler;

A letter was received from Mr Digby Bevan informing us that the deadline for comments on the consultation paper is February 25th. Mr Bevan has met with Ysbyty Ystwyth Community Council and received our comments.

There was no other business, the next meeting will be on Monday 21st March 2011 in the Village Hall at 7.30pm.

